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The decade of conflict that has followed the first peaceful demonstrations 

in Syria has seen nearly half a million people killed, over 12 million civilians 

displaced, and systematic gross violations and abuses of human rights and 

international humanitarian law by the Syrian regime, including the 

starvation of civilians as a method of warfare, the targeting of 

humanitarian, medical and other protected facilities, and the use of 

chemical weapons including sarin and chlorine gas, which are prohibited 

under international law. 

 

Australia is deeply disappointed by the lack of progress made at recent 

meetings of the Constitutional Committee. We are greatly dissatisfied by 

the Syrian regime’s lack of engagement and refusal to participate in good 

faith with the peace process. We call on the regime to engage with the UN-

facilitated process, which is the only viable pathway to peace. 
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The report by the Independent International Commission of Inquiry 

outlined the humanitarian crisis in Syria, and the multitude of human rights 

abuses perpetrated by the Syrian regime and other non-state actors.  

We are aggrieved by reports of violence against women including rape and 

sexual abuse. The Syrian regime and its proxies must be held responsible 

for the perpetration of violence against women or the use of such violence 

as a method of war or subjugation.  

 

We continue to call on the Syrian regime to cooperate fully with the Human 

Rights Council’s Commission of Inquiry, and to grant the Commission and its 

staff immediate and unrestricted access to Syrian territory. 

 

Australia was also disappointed that the Security Council was unable to 

agree to authorisation for Turkey’s Bab al-Salama border crossing in July 

2020. We will continue to advocate to secure more border crossings in the 

lead up to July 2021 when the renewal of the Bab al-Hawa crossing point is 

due to be considered. 
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